STREET AND SEWER COMMITTEE May 26, 2022

MEMBERS PRESENT

ALSO PRESENT

Chairman Wilson
Alderman Olive

Mayor Barry Alderman Budd Kaylee Jones
Tammy Rogers

Alderman Driskell

Alderman Dorchinecz Superintendent Mann Bill Sleeman

MEMBERS NOT PRESENT

Alderman Brown

Chairman Wilson called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

4-WAY STOP SIGN- EAST MAIN CROSS AND PAWNEE STREET

Chairman Wilson discussed the possibility of installing a stop sign at East Main Cross and Pawnee Street. Alderman Driskell suggested there being more police presence in that area, rather than a new stop sign. No action was taken at this time.

PURCHASE OF ATTENUATOR

Superintendent Mann is seeking approval for the purchase of an Attenuator. The Safety Committee has agreed to pay for half of the cost of this piece of equipment, with the other half to be split between the Water Department and the Street and Sewer Department.

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Driskell to recommend to the City Council to approve the purchase of the Trailer Attenuator with the Street and Sewer Department contributing \$8,000.00 toward the purchase price. Motion carried 3-0.

PROJECT UPDATE- EAST MAIN CROSS IMPROVEMENTS

Bill Sleeman, with Benton and Associates, provided an update on the East Main Cross project. He stated that the water main and services have been installed, and the old water main will be disconnected soon. He advised that there have been no complaints from the residents of East Main Cross, or from any businesses.

APPROVE CHANGE ORDER-EAST MAIN CROSS

There are no change orders at this time.

PARTIAL PAY REQUEST FROM TRUMAN L FLATT AND SONS CO. INC

Bill Sleeman distributed the information for the partial pay request from Truman L. Flatt and Sons Co. Inc. He advised that this will be reimbursed by DCEO after payment is made by the City, and that the first reimbursement should arrive within the next three weeks.

Motion by Alderman Driskell and seconded by Alderman Olive to recommend to the City Council to authorize and direct the Mayor to sign Pay Request Number Two from Truman L. Flatt and Sons Co. Inc. in the amount of \$208,408.21 for work on the East Main Cross Street Improvements, this conditioned upon receipt of signed mechanics lien waivers in this amount and recommendations by the Project Engineer that the work has been satisfactorily performed. Motion carried 3-0.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Superintendent Mann advised that only one of their three mosquito sprayer trucks is running. He stated that Illini Drive has been repaired. He expressed concerns that the Hunter Lift Station has been running on only 1 pump. He also stated that his employees have been busy mowing and alley dragging.

ANY OTHER MATTERS

Alderman Budd provided an update on the remaining trucks that the City has purchased. Alderman Dorchinecz requested a Ward 4 update; there are no updates at this time. Mayor Barry advised some citizens have reached out to him with concerns about the new traffic in the area of Lawn and Elm, and possibly installing a stop sign at that intersection. He stated that there has already been one accident there, and worries that there will be more issues with the new houses that are being built in that area. Alderman Olive advised that the elevator in the Municipal Building failed an inspection because the phone in it does not work. He stated that CTI will be coming to fix it soon. He also discussed putting some cubicles in the basement for Safe Passage, and that they are being donated to the City. He also mentioned that the sealant that is being used in the cracks in the cement in the back parking lot of the Municipal Building is not holding and will need to be replaced.

Motion by Alderman Driskell and seconded by Chairman Wilson to adjourn, Motion carried 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:27 P.M.

Jeremy Wilson, Chairman

Street and Sewer Committee